Director of Operations Report-June 2023

BHS:  The furring project in half of our classrooms has begun.  They have started framing the rooms that are being worked on.  This project is scheduled to run until the end of July.  The flooring project in our other classrooms is set to begin the week of June 5.  We had to tweak the schedule because of the discovery of abatement work needing to be done in some of the rooms.  The abatement work will not begin until July 5.  This project should last two weeks and then they will be able to finish those rooms affected.  In the meantime, they will finish the flooring in the non-abated rooms and the stairwells.  They are finishing up on installing the new fire protection system.  The new system allows for voice command at the touch of a button.

GES:   The summer projects have  begun at Grandview.  This summer is it quite extensive as we have many classrooms switching locations.  The preschool classes and kindergarten classes are all moving to the commons area.  One of the big reasons for this move is safety.  It will now be required for all visitors to enter the building from the main entrance off of Grandview Ave.  The preschool has the most traffic throughout the school day so this will allow for a safer environment for everyone.  Our family resource center will be moving to C-level along with our GES food pantry.  Our maintenance and custodial staff have started stripping and waxing the floors.  This project will last throughout the summer.  We are still looking for a second shift custodian.

Athletic Complex:  Our end of year awards programs and graduation were a success.  Our maintenance staff did a tremendous job of having the gym set up.  We are currently having off season workouts for our football, volleyball, cross country, soccer and basketball teams, so the gym and field area are a busy place throughout the day and evening.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Transportation:  We have a few field trips scheduled this summer through our 21st Century Program at both the high school and grade school.  We are also transporting Southgate students that are attending summer school.
